To:
Cape Elizabeth Town Council

From:
Matthew Sturgis, Town Manager

Date:
March 10, 2017

RE:
Spurwink Rod and Gun Club

Dear Council, 

On Friday March 10, 2017 I met with Tammy Walter, President and Mark Mayonne, Immediate Past President, of Spurwink Rod and Gun Club, and Ben McDougal, Code Officer. The purpose of the meeting was for them to provide evidence of their current insurance and discuss if there were any changes or safety issues related to the firing range.  This meeting was also held in advance of the upcoming Council meeting on March 13, 2017 where the Council will be discussing extending the club’s license to operate.

At the meeting the club provided me evidence of insurance showing they have commercial liability coverage.  Their policy is current. The Code Office has received no complaints, nor has the club had any safety violations. 

Based on their sufficient coverage and no noted safety violations, it would appear the club is operating within the laws of the Town of Cape Elizabeth and the State of Maine. The recommendation is to extend the Rod and Gun Club’s license while the Ordinance Review Committee works on their revision language. 

